
From: Schultz, Josie M - DNR 
Sent: Tuesday, January 30, 2024 4:47 PM 
To: Wayne Fassbender 
Subject: RE: Gunderson Neenah, BRRTS #02-71-467001 
 
Hi Wayne, 
 
The first round of vapor sampling looks really good at the new vapor ports, and a second round in 
February/March sounds good. Quick reminder to include VP-6 and VP-7, at a minimum, in with VP-8 and 
VP-9 for subsequent sampling rounds. 
 
PZ-104 and Sump D look like they’ve had a jump in PCE that should be continued to be monitored, at a 
minimum, but I recommend monitoring the wells with increases in daughter products as well. 
 
I will need to present the PFAS results to a statewide committee, but the most recent round looks good. 
I’ll get back to you once I have a for sure answer that the PFAS investigation is complete. 
 
Best Regards, 
Josie 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Josie Schultz 

Cell Phone: (920) 366-5685 
Josie.Schultz@Wisconsin.gov 
 

 

From: Wayne Fassbender <wfassbender@enviroforensics.com>  
Sent: Thursday, January 25, 2024 12:02 PM 
To: Schultz, Josie M - DNR <josie.schultz@wisconsin.gov> 
Subject: Gunderson Neenah, BRRTS #02-71-467001 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

 

Hi Josie: 
 
I just sent a results report for this site through the portal.  Sorry this is so late, but we had to wait on 
PFAS results which took forever, and then the lab didn’t report PFOS or PFNS and we had to wait until 
this was resolved. 
 
Wayne Fassbender, Senior Project Manager  
EnviroForensics® 
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CONFIDENTIALITY DISCLAIMER: The content of this email is confidential and intended for the recipient specified in 
message only. It is strictly forbidden to share any part of this message with any third party without written consent 
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